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25th November 2020

Dear Parents,
If we need to provide remote learning to your child, as well as utilising resources that already exist on-line we will also be using Microsoft teams. We are already using MS Teams in school for meetings and assemblies, so the children have seen it in action before. With this in mind, we have set up an Office 365 account for your child. This will give them access to Teams and also other Office software such as Word, Powerpoint etc. Please note, your child’s Office 365 account has NO access to email.
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Teams can be used on a PC, laptop, tablet, iPad or phone. On a PC, Teams can be used via a web browser by logging in to your Office 365 account, or you can download the desktop app. Microsoft say that Teams will work on any browser – Chrome, Edge, Firefox etc, but it would be a good idea to make sure you are running the most up-to-date version. On iPads, other tablets and mobile phones the Teams app can be downloaded from the App Store for iPads and iPhones or the Google Play store for Android devices. Look for the Teams logo   -    

When your child is at home taking part in a Teams lesson, they will be able to see their teacher briefly at the start of the lesson, after which the teacher will share their screen, showing Powerpoints, videos or the interactive whiteboard to help them learn. The teacher will wear a headset so that they and your child can speak to each other just as they would in the classroom. 

· To log in to your child’s Office 365 account on a PC, go to https://www.office.com/
· Sign in with your child’s user name and password, which will have been sent separately
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· Once logged in, look down the left hand side of the screen for the Teams icon, which looks like this – 
· Click here, and you will be taken to a new page, where you can choose to download the Teams app, or continue to use the web app. It doesn’t matter which you do, although lately, the desktop app seems to work more reliably than the web app. If you choose the app, it will download and you can follow the instructions to install it on your PC. 
· To log in on a tablet or phone, go to either the Apple App store or the Google Play store and download the Teams app. Once downloaded, log in to the app with your child’s username and password.
· Once logged in, you will be on the Teams page, where you will see your child’s class name.


· When the teacher starts the lesson, you will see a ‘join’ button on the general tab. Click on this.


You might get a pop-up asking you to allow the microphone and camera; you can decline these if you like, but I would allow the microphone so your child can talk to the teacher.

· The next screen you will see is the below. Click on ‘join now’ and enjoy your lesson!    
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There is a chat function available on Teams, which will enable children to both chat to each other and the teacher during lessons. Any postings that the children make should be about the work only and not general chit chat! The chat function should be disabled by the class teacher and so will only work during the day and when teaching is taking place – but be aware teachers can see all posts that the children make.

Every parent will have a different view as far as the use of Team’s is concerned. Some parents will prefer the Live Teaching, some parents picking up the recorded lessons and some parents with no desire to go anywhere near it.
In essence, if we have to close down a Bubble because of Coronavirus and the Bubble are sent home – then we will endeavour to provide Live Teaching through Teams in the morning and on-line learning with ‘The Oaks Academy’ in the afternoon.

If it’s a child at home because they have to self-isolate because of a family member who has Coronavirus or because of Track and Trace – then class teachers will speak to the parents about the solution that works best for them. This could be:
· Live teaching (KS2)- The child has to access the lesson at the exact time that it is being taught)

· Recorded teaching (EYFS, KS1 & KS2) (The child can access the lesson at any time after the lesson has been taught)

· Worksheets/packs (EYFS, KS1 and KS2) (The child can work to complete some worksheets that will support the learning that they would have completed were they in school)
As with all things technology, it does not always go according to plan, so please bear with us and more importantly the class teacher. Yes, it is very frustrating but then technology is!
Please also note – TEAMs is a learning platform and therefore children should only be accessing it in the course of on-line learning. It is not for children to message each other. Class Teachers have access to all conversations posted on TEAMs and do not want to be spending their time monitoring these conversations. Children that do use TEAMs inappropriately and NOT for learning will be kept in at school.
Regards,

Simon Billings

Headteacher
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